

2002/ECI/2016

February 15, 2016

Dear Colleagues,

Let me, at the outset thank you for having applied to enroll in the National Register of PES. I am indeed happy to inform you that our initiative has received an overwhelming response & I must place on record our appreciation for Shri S. Ratnavel & also Shri Surya Prakash to have supported this initiative immensely.

The application received by us are being screened by the Screening Committee & we shall place our recommendations to the Board in the coming fortnight to obtain their sanctions regarding issuance of the certificates of registration.

Meanwhile we are now planning our actions for the next financial year beginning April,2016, and I am writing this letter to seek your views & recommendation on following activities.

<u>I – Continuous Professional Development (CPD) Programs:</u> You are aware that an essential feature of continuation of the status as a PE/SPE is fulfilling the requirements of CPD.

This involves, Participation in technical workshops, seminars & conferences & studying for advance courses including working on some research (Even applied)

May I suggest some broad topics for your consideration & seek your consent & preference of the areas where the Secretariat, with the help of the known experts could propose conduct of such programs which could be considered for accreditation & eventual award of CPD points towards the fulfilment of CPD requirements.

## These are:-

- a) Construction Project Management
- b) Dispute resolution Processes
- c) Advance Structural design techniques
- d) Environmental Engineering
- e) Health & Safety issues
- f) Mechanization in construction Industry
- g) Construction Techniques
- h) Construction to withstand Natural disasters
- i) Finance for Engineers
- j) Highway Engineering
- k) Issues related to PPP mode

Tel.: 65640356, 26283281, 26283282

Fax: +91-11-26283283

E-mail: eci@ecindia.org, ecindia@vsnl.net

Website: www.ecindia.org

1304, Hemkunt Chamber 89, Nehru Place New Delhi-110019

: 2:

You may suggest more & send us your preferences. Based on your feedback, which should be sent to this office latest by 15<sup>th</sup> March 2016, we shall draw a calendar for your kind information & onward actions.

## II. Dissemination of Information about the National Register & Interactions with local authorities

This is an issue, where we would encourage all of you to work & help us widen our network by recommending your professional colleagues to enroll in the register, preferably before 31<sup>st</sup> March 2016.

Simultaneously do speak to the local engineering authorities in your region to encourage their employees like PWD etc. to join & also exercise their options to the give preference to those enrolled in the Register.

I am giving my cell number (+919811085597) to you and you may speak to me when ever you need some clarification.

I am confident of your help & support.

With Sincere Regards

Dr. P. R. Swarup